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CHAPTER 24. SOCIOLOGICAL AND ECONOMIC CONSIDERATIONS 

The size, grace and beauty of wild ruminants make them very attractive 
animals. The sight of a deer grazing in a field, a mountain goat feeding on 
a rocky ledge, or a moose foraging on aquatics in a stream may well be the 
highlight of the day for a nature lover or camper. Photographing them is a 
satisfying experience for tourists and campers, even if they turn out to be 
little more than specks on a print or slide. 

Deer fawns and the young of other wild ruminants are appealing baby 
animals. Conservation departments issue press releases each spring urging 
people not to pick up fawns, hut finders are all too eager to believe that 
the fawn they happen to come across has been abandoned. People have an in
ner urge to help, forgetting that wild animals are not dependent on human 
care for their welfare. 

Hunters enjoy the pursuit of well-adapted animals. Wild ruminants 
are well-adapted, and they are a most sought-after group of game species. 
Many state conservation departments are supported largely by the money from 
big game hunting license sales. Many hunters wait impatiently for the big 
game season, scheduling vacation time to enable them to return to the woods 
for the annual hunt. 

The reactions of people to wild ruminants results in sociological and 
economic considerations that need to be given serious consideration by 
wildlife professionals. Each of these considerations warrants book-length 
discussions, which are beyond the pervue of this book and out 9f the areas 
of my main experiences as well. I include brief discussions here in CHAPTER 
24 to call attention to the importance of sociological and economic con
siderations, and to provide a place to list references that are available on 
these suhjects. 

The two TOPICS (TOPIC 1: SOCIOLOGICAL CONSIDERATIONS and TOPIC 2: 
ECONOMIC CONSIDERATIONS) are divided into UNITS that represent major 
categories for consideration. The UNITS are broad categories. Recreation, 
for example, includes both consumptive and non-consumptive uses. The brief 
discussions of such major categories cannot be more that introductions to 
them. It is my hope that the reference lists will be useful to students and 
biologists, and that the lists will facilitate further considerations of 
these areas. 
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